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SPRING 2021 

St. Mary’s Blessings 
God is able to make every grace abundant for you, so that in all things, always having all you need,  

you may have an abundance for every good work. 

—1 Corinthians 9:8— 

 

Congratulations and 
welcome to those who 

received the Sacraments 
of Initiation at the Easter 

Vigil this year:  

Irene Bua 
Rosalba Finazzo 

Alicia Forster 
Isabel Hoin 

Mark Pasinski 
Adonis Corniel Perez 
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He’s All Ears! 
By Stephanie Sands 

Mike Bitts is a great listener. 
Looking up to the choir loft 
during Mass we generally 
see his back, but he is really 
one big ear with perfect 
pitch, and that is why he is 
so good at what he does. He 
is our Head Organist at St. 
Mary’s and so much more. 

Growing up in a house filled 
with music, (his mother, 
Carole Bitts is a jazz vocalist) 
he started playing piano by 
ear when he was five years 
old. When he was seven, his 
mother leaned over to him 
during Mass at Sacred Heart 
Church and asked if he 
wanted piano lessons, and 
his formal training began. 
Besides the piano, his grandfather had a parlor 
guitar that Mike was interested in playing. 
Guitar lessons with Joe Goff at Don Randall 
Music soon followed. 

Mike played and sang for the school Masses at 
Sacred Heart School until 6th grade. He was 
especially encouraged by his music teacher, Sr. 
Veronica, who also played guitar. In 7th grade 
the family moved to Columbia and Mike 
played guitar at Holy Trinity School for their 
school Masses. Meanwhile his mom, Carole, 
became Music Director at St. Peter’s and Mike 
continued to sing in her choir. 

When Mike entered LCHS he became more 
interested in playing bass guitar. As his mom 

told him, “Bassists will always have work.”  He played French 
horn in marching band and met many other musicians in high 

school that started lifelong friendships. The genesis 
of Innocence Mission with Don and Karen Peris 
began at LCHS, and they played their first gig at the 
the LCHS Carnival in 1982. After a stint in college on 
a French horn scholarship, Mike returned to the 
area and Innocence Mission got red hot with touring 
and recording. After the group stopped touring to 
raise their families, Mike worked acoustic shows 
with other players, in addition to working with 
Innocence Mission. This author has seen or heard 
Mike play bass with Innocence Mission, Tractor Jerry 
and the Mud Bucket, The Violettes, D.C. and 
Company, the Naked Eye Ensemble, Solar 
Federation, etc. He has worked at Dutch Apple 
Theater, the Fulton Opera House, and as Music 
Director at American Music Theater, among many 
others. Mike also teaches piano, bass and guitar 
privately. 

Mike came to St. Mary’s in 2002 
and found a welcoming music 
community. He shared organ 
duties with Peg Bowers until her 
retirement, then Mike became our 
Head Organist. He plays for 
funerals, weddings and weekend 
Masses. His ability to play a 
variety of music styles has allowed 
our choir to grow and be 
supported by his talented 
accompaniment. Mike is humble, 
dedicated and a great team-
player, and we are blessed to have 
him at St. Mary’s. Are you 
listening? 

Ave Maria Choir— Revived and Resurrected! 
By Kristin Young 

With the recent movement into the “Green 
Phase,” it is time to lift our voices in song to 
praise the Lord! The Ave 
Maria Choir, St. Mary’s 
youth choir, will slowly 
add to the beautiful 
music of the Mass 
beginning on Sunday, 
May 16, at the 8:30 am 
Mass with the addition 
of five voices. Those 
who are interested in 
joining the “mini choir” 
can call or email Mrs. Kristin Young, 
717.381.0372 or kmrunge@hotmail.com. We 
will rehearse once before the Mass.  

Remember these days?  
Although the choir will not yet look like the above picture, we will revive it soon enough! 

mailto:kmrunge@hotmail.com


 

 

By Mary Lynn Devine 

The Chrism Mass is a beautiful celebration 
of unity and is meant to strengthen ties 
with a diocese, uniting all parishes under 
the guidance of its local shepherd. This 
Mass stands above all Masses, not part of 
Lent or the Triduum, and normally held 
during Holy Week in every Catholic 

diocese. During this Mass, the priests, 
deacons and representatives of the entire 
diocesan community gather around their 
Bishop, who blesses the Holy Oils for use 
in the coming year. 

The following statement from the Second 
Vatican Council can help us understand 
the significance of the Chrism Mass for the 
Church: 

The bishop is to be considered the high 
priest of his flock from whom 
the life of his people in Christ 
is in some way derived and 
on whom it in some way 
depends. 

Therefore, all should hold in 
the greatest esteem the 
liturgical life of the diocese 
centered around the bishop, 
especially in his cathedral 
church. They must be 
convinced that the principal 
manifestation of the Church 
consists in the full, active 
participation of all God’s holy 
people in the same liturgical 
celebrations, especially in the 
same Eucharist, in one 
prayer, at one altar, at which 
the bishop presides, 
surrounded by his college of 
priests and by his ministers. 

(Second Vatican Council, 
Constitution on the Sacred 
Liturgy, Sacrosanctum 
Concilium, No. 41) 

The Chrism Mass reminds us 
of our oneness in Christ 

through Baptism and its holy 
anointing, made possible by 
the ministry of the Bishop 
and his priests. The Chrism 
Mass is also a key moment in 
which the unity of the 
Bishop with his priests 
(together, they form the 
presbyterate) is manifested 
and renewed. During the 
liturgy, the entire assembly 
is called to renew its 
baptismal promises; deacons 
and priests also renew their 
vow of obedience to the 
local Bishop and their 
commitment to serve God’s 
people. At the end of the 
Chrism Mass, the Holy Oils 

are brought back to parishes of the 
diocese for use in the coming year. 

Three oils are blessed at this Mass—the 
Oil of the Catechumens, the Oil of the Sick 
and the Holy Chrism. I heard a priest say, 
“I love that these oils were blessed at the 
Cathedral and then sent out to every 
parish in the diocese and received at the 
Holy Thursday Mass. Like our faith, we 
don’t keep the oils in storage. We don’t 
keep them under lock and key, but we 
send them out to be used to bless and 
sanctify.“ 

What are each of the oils used for? The Oil 
of Catechumens is used in connection with 
the Sacrament of Baptism. The Oil of the 
Sick is used in the Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick. The Holy Chrism is 
linked with the Sacraments of Baptism, 
Confirmation and Holy Orders and is also 
used in a dedication ceremony of a 
church. 

This year 
the Chrism 
Mass for our 
diocese was 
held 
Monday in Holy Week, with only priests 
and deacons attending. But, we could 
view it on our diocesan website. It is 
available to view on YouTube. 

Bishop Gainer’s homily referred to the 
readings of God’s Word, but concluded 
with these words: “Today we celebrate 
the sacramental life of our Catholic 
Church. Those that will receive these oils 
throughout the year will sense that the 
living Word is being fulfilled at that very 
moment in their being anointed.”  

Chrism Mass. 
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The Chrism Mass 
reminds us of our 
oneness in Christ... 
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By Keri Kiefer 

The Sacrament of Confirmation was celebrated at St. Mary’s on Saturday,       
March 13, at the 4:30 pm Mass. Fr. Brian Olkowski presented 14 candidates from 
St. Mary’s and from St. Joseph’s to Bishop Gainer. The Bishop spent time with the 
candidates asking and answering questions and explaining the traditions of this 
sacrament. He encouraged them to live courageously and boldly in their faith.  

At a time when it is so easy to focus on what has changed, let us be grateful for 
what has not changed. Our historic church was breathtaking as the setting sunlight 
poured in through the beautiful stained-glass windows bearing witness to the Holy 
Spirit descending upon our confirmands. 

Fr. Olkowski welcomed all those present and thanked everyone for their presence 
at the celebration. He also recognized everyone who helped to prepare the 
confirmands for this day and those who participated in making the liturgy so 
beautiful. 

The 2021 Confirmation class with Bishop Ronald W. Gainer. 

Bishop Gainer delivers his 
homily at the Confirmation 
Mass. 

Receiving the Sacrament from Bishop Gainer, 
from top to bottom: Nathan Young, Mary Sophia 
Lambert, Henry Ellis and Xia Zimmerman. 

Right: Confirmands 
preparing to receive 

the Holy Spirit! 
 

Below: Bishop Gainer 
celebrating the 

Confirmation Mass 
with Fr. Olkowski,  

Fr. Pistone, and  
Deacon Brian Fabian. 
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I Still Do! 
By Mary McCafferty 

“I Still Do” is a wonderful 
ministry available to all 
married couples at St. 
Mary’s. It is held on the 
second Saturday of the 
month, and always comes 
with unexpected benefits 
and blessings. 

Couples of all ages, young 
and not so young, come 
together for an evening 
of fun, which every 
marriage needs, as well 
as a time of prayer, which 
is needed even more so 
in our married lives. As the saying goes, “A couple that prays together, stays together.” 

“I Still Do” is more than a night out with a light meal and refreshments. It’s also an 
opportunity to build friendships 
within our parish family. Couples 
with many years together bring 
their lifelong marriage experiences, 
while those with fewer years 
together bring the freshness of 
marriage to the evening. 

Each of the “I Still Do” events that 
we have attended have been quite 
enjoyable. The most recent 
evening was for Valentine’s Day on 
February 13. With 12 couples in 
attendance, including two new 
couples, we began the evening 
with the Divine Mercy Chaplet. This 
prayer, while new to some, was an opportunity to grow in the richness of 
Catholic prayer life as well as a perfect prayer with which to begin our 
Lenten journey, focusing on God’s mercy. 

Adhering to Covid restrictions, we sat two couples, one across from the other, at the large round tables in Assumption Hall. This, 
for us, was an opportunity to get to know the Andersons who sat across from us. In normal times, at a more crowded table of 
eight, we would not have had this more personal experience to speak with others at length. We noticed the other couples in the 
hall seemed to be enjoying this gift as well. As always, God brings special blessings to those who say, “I do.” 

The entire group laughed a lot while playing a version of “The Dating Game,” renamed “The 
Marriage Game,” with each couple trying to 
match their spouse’s answers accurately. There 
were questions such as, “Where did you first 
meet?” and “What is a nick-name that your 
spouse calls you most often?” There were many 
funny and exaggerated responses which helped 
the group loosen up, get to know the others, and enjoy the evening with a lot of 
laughter. 

Themes of the “I Still Do” gatherings vary from month to month. Sometimes 
we’ll watch a short video which then leads to small group discussion and 
sharing. These evenings are a great way to set aside a few hours 
with your spouse and other married couples who strive to live 
out their Catholic faith and vocation. 

A couple that prays 
together, stays 

together. 

Playing the “Marriage Game.” 

I 
Still 

Do! 
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Shadow Stations of the Cross. 
Traditionally during Lent, we say the Stations of the Cross on 
Friday nights. On one of those Friday nights, we were blessed to 
have the Youth Group reenact the Shadow Stations of the Cross. 
A large screen was erected in front of the church for the teens to 
go behind to produce the shadows that would depict each of the 
14 stations. Between each of the stations, appropriate music 
was played and sung. In addition, prayer and reflection were 
added to help the congregation reflect on the happenings 
before them. 

At each of the stops along the Way, a lighted candle was held in 
the darkened church and blown out after each station.  

What effect did these portrayals have on the “actors?’ Luke 
Weaver (Pontius Pilate) says he “felt horrible, knowing that he 
had the blood of Jesus, his Savior, on his hands; he put an 
innocent Man to death.” From Nate Young, “Being Jesus at the 
Shadow Stations was quite a powerful experience for me. It was 

humbling to act the part of Jesus, and at the same time, 
exhilarating to know that I was creating an impactful experience 
for everyone attending the stations. I had a lot of fun! A super 
big thank-you to Bob for organizing this awesome experience.” 
Anna Ellis (Mary) said, “It was humbling and an honor to portray 
Mary.” Cecelia Ellis, who portrayed a guard and one of the 
women of Jerusalem, felt it was a good experience to portray 
Jesus’ passion, but it was also crazy to see how much Jesus 
suffered so much for us. Margaret Ellis, a guard, said, “It was a 
moving experience knowing the reason Jesus was there was 
because of my sin.” 

Bob Cybulski, youth leader, then took a troupe to Our Mother of 
Perpetual Help the following Friday, and on Good Friday the 
group did the Shadow Stations at St. John Neumann. Each 
portrayal had different teens doing the acting. 

First Station: 
Jesus is condemned to 

death. 

Second Station: 
Jesus is given His cross. 

Third Station: 
Jesus falls the first time. 

Fourth Station: 
Jesus meets His mother. 

Fifth Station: 
Simon of Cyrene helps 

carry the cross. 

Sixth Station: 
Veronica wipes the face of 

Jesus. 

Seventh Station: 
Jesus falls the second time. 

Eighth Station: 
Jesus meets the daughters 

of Jerusalem. 

Ninth Station: 
Jesus falls the third time. 

Tenth Station: 
Jesus is stripped of His 

garments. 

Eleventh Station: 
Jesus is nailed to the cross. 

Twelfth Station: 
Jesus dies on the cross. 

Thirteenth Station: 
Jesus’ body is removed 

from the cross. 

Fourteenth Station: 
Jesus is laid in the tomb. 

On the third Friday of each month, St. Mary’s distributes toiletries and personal care items to guests at our 
community meal who have difficulty providing these for themselves. This ministry was headed by Tom and Lora 
Cronk for many years. The Cronks have stepped down from this ministry and we thank them for their years of 
service. We welcome Nikki Thompson who has volunteered to take this over. If you would like to help Nikki, or if 
you have items to donate, contact her at 717.951.3041 or thompson.nicole1977@gmail.com. 

Personal Care Donation Ministry. 

mailto:thompson.nicole1977@gmail.com
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From the Facilities Coordinator. 
By Amy Patton 

Since our last newsletter, we passed our annual fire occupancy 
inspection, only having to make a few minor changes, such as relocating 
a few fire extinguishers to comply with height requirements and means 
of egress. 

The church roof was repaired to address the multiple points of water 
penetration as evidenced by the stains on the ceiling. If not resolved, 
deterioration of insulation, plaster and wood roof deck would have 
ensued. The slate roof inspections were completed too while lift 
equipment was on-site. 

The NARCAN kits located throughout our campus were set to expire at 
the end of last year. However, in the process of getting replacement 
kits, we were informed that the current kits have been extended for an 
additional 12 months. We have five NARCAN kits on-site to be used in 
the event of a suspected overdose. Locations are as follows: rectory 
office, church vestibule, sacristy, cafeteria, Assumption Hall.  

Snow removal costs were up this winter for a total of $8,535.50. We 
were blessed with a mild winter last year, so our snow removal costs 
totaled only $948.  

A few lightbulbs in the church ceiling were replaced prior to Christmas 
and Easter. Special thanks to Joe Sexton and his son, Dominic, for their 
continued zeal and acrobatic skills. This is no simple feat, and we 
appreciate their time and efforts.  

The gardening ministry held an outside grounds cleanup day in April. 
Volunteer tasks included picking up trash, sweeping, cleaning out 
weeds, raking, trimming and mulching around the rectory, church, 
convent and school building as well as the Vine Street and Prince Street 
sidewalks and Beaver Street.  

Many thanks to Frank and Annette Stumpf for donating a beautiful patio 
set for the Memorial Garden and Mike Dragoo, Doug McGinnis and 
Andy Metz for moving it to St. Mary’s. Surely, it will be enjoyed for many 
years to come.  

Repairs, Replacements and Projects:  

• Light fixtures in church 
ceiling replaced—$643.50–
completed December 2020  

• Slate roofs inspected and 
repairs to church roof—
$4,705—completed January 
2021  

• Church restroom flooring 
repaired and replaced—
$765.67 (donor paid)—
completed February 2021 

• Elevator and Portico 
exterior doors repainted 
and reinstalled—$0—
completed March 2021. 
Latches are expected to be 
installed May 2021, 
returning the doors to 
operational use.  

• Repairs to Prince Street hill 
hardscaping and landscaping–$2,219—(pending insurance claim due 
to vandalism)—completed April 2021 

By Amy Patton 

Everything, even sweeping, scraping vegetables, 
weeding a garden and waiting on the sick could be a 
prayer, if it were offered to God.  

—St. Martin De Porres 

A heartfelt THANK YOU to the St. Mary's Gardening 
Ministry and all who volunteered to spruce up our 
outside 
grounds! 

The Gardening 
Ministry was 
unable to host 
the Annual 
Outside 
Grounds Clean-
Up in 2020 due 
to COVID-19, so 
there was lots 
of work to do 
this year. 
Thankfully, we 
were blessed 
with beautiful 
weather and 
many 
volunteers! In total, more than 20 volunteers 
participated, including a number of students from 
Lancaster Catholic for whom we were able to 
provide community service hours.  

To begin the day, we gathered in the church plaza as 
Fr. Olkowski led us in prayer. Volunteers came ready 
to work, wielding gloves, rakes, brooms, trimmers 
and other gardening tools. Tasks ranged from picking 
up trash and sweeping to cleaning out weeds and 
raking to tree trimming and mulching. It truly was a 
sight to behold as our campus buzzed with activity.  

The improvements made in just a couple of hours 
are nothing short of incredible, and the hard work 
has not gone unnoticed. So, the next time you are at 
St. Mary’s, take a moment to stop and smell the 
flowers–literally!–and admire the beautification.  

St. Mary’s Outside Grounds 
Clean-Up 2021 

https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/1991096
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First Reconciliation for our 2nd grade students 
was held on Saturday, February 13. 

Left: Emily Geidel (2nd from 
left) prays with her family after 
receiving her First 
Reconciliation. 
 
Below: Charlotte Burns (2nd 
from right) with her family 
after putting her sheep on the 
board. 

By Joe Clupp 

In the 1700s, St. Louis De Montfort taught that we 
should devote ourselves to the Blessed Mother as 
our spiritual mother through the Total Consecration 
to Jesus through Mary. The modern version is called 
“33 Days to Morning Glory,” and in the text, Fr. 
Gaitley talks about how St. John Paul II viewed that 
consecration as entrustment to Mary. It also notes 
that the first to entrust themselves to the Blessed 
Virgin were Jesus and God the Father.    

It is one thing to think of entrusting the Son of God 
to the Immaculate Conception, the most perfect of 
God’s creation, but quite another to consider that 
God the Father entrusted the care of our Savior and 
the Blessed Mother to a mortal man, St Joseph! Just 
as another Joseph, was put in place as the steward 
of the resources of Egypt, God the Father entrusted 
His Son and His most perfect creation, to a man 
who had to deal with the many concerns and trials 
that we still deal with today.   

In the concluding prayer from the Liturgy of Hours 
on the Solemnity of St. Joseph, the Spouse of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary, we pray:    

Father, You entrusted our Savior to the care of 
Saint Joseph. By the help of his prayers may your 
Church continue to serve its Lord, Jesus Christ, 
who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, 
God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

Consider that Joseph dealt with the uncertainty of 
taking Mary into his home, of government 
mandates to be counted for the census, threats to 
the life of his beloved Child and yet, without saying 
a recorded word, he listened to God and acted. God 
entrusted Jesus to St. Joseph, but just as notable is 
that our spiritual father entrusted himself to God by 
being attentive to God’s direction. It is no wonder 
that Pope Francis declared this year to be the “Year 
of St. Joseph.” It is to give us the opportunity to 
learn from our spiritual father during our time of 
turmoil.     

God, as He did with St. Joseph, entrusts us with 
precious gifts. In addition to our families and other 
personal favors, He has blessed us with the 
collective gift of our historic parish and our faith. 
We are entrusted with these gifts to protect and 
nurture. With government-ordered mandates and 
conflicting messages from political and Church 
leaders, we can lose our bearings on who to listen 
to! With threats against our beliefs, we can fret and 
become anxious.   

St. Joseph gives us the answer. We need to entrust 
ourselves to the true King, listen to His Word and 
put our actions and our resources, into providing 
for and protecting those gifts with which we have 
been entrusted. Then, as it said of St. Joseph in the 
opening antiphon of the Mass on his feast day, we 
may be called “a faithful and prudent steward, 
whom the Lord has set over his household.”  

Entrustment. Welcome Keri! 
We welcome our newest Religious 
Education Coordinator, Keri Kiefer, who has 
taken over the reins from Nikki Hollister 
who gave up the position in December 2020 
due to family issues. Keri was already 
familiar with the inner workings of PREP, 
since she had been the secretary since 
2019.  

Keri and her husband, Rick, joined St. 
Mary’s ten years ago. They have three 
daughters, Annabelle, Nicoletta and Olivia. 
Keri can often be seen with at least one of 
them giving her a helping hand in one of her 
projects. 

Keri’s favorite word seems to be her “yes,” 
just as Mary, our Blessed Mother’s fiat was. Keri has been cooperating in 
the same way. Her first volunteer experience was with VBS, nine years 
ago, entitled, “Kingdom Rock.” She was the “contractor” who made the 
wall of bricks; after that she created many other decorations through the 
years, which she absolutely loved doing. She then became the director of 
VBS for three years. Bob Cybulski got her involved with Youth Group, 
calling her the “chief safety officer” during WOM Week. She also helped 
with dinners which she continues to do for the Youth Group.  

If asked, Keri would tell you her “happy place” is at St. Mary’s doing 
creative things for the love of God. She often wonders how she gets 
involved, without any formal educational training, but then remembers 
that God doesn’t call the qualified, but qualifies the called. 
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A Journey to Jesus Through Mary: A Marian Consecration in Action! 

By Dawn Stratchko 

Have you ever thought about trying to get 
closer to Jesus? Have you wanted to 
transform your 
marriage, your 
family and your 
life, but don’t 
have time? Are 
you looking for 
the quickest, 
surest and 
easiest way to 
become a saint, 
but don’t know 
where to begin? 
The best way to 
start is by going 
to your Mother 
and asking her 
for help! The 
graces you’ll 
receive by doing 
a Marian 
Consecration are 
amazing! 

During our new 
“normal” (i.e. 
COVID), a group 
of fellow 
parishioners and 
I decided to take the next step at getting 
closer to Jesus via a Zoom retreat called 
“33 Days to Morning Glory,” a simple and 
easy way to understand Marian 
Consecration written by Fr. Michael 
Gaitley. It’s the first book study or retreat 
in his Hearts Afire Parish Based Program 
Series. This consecration leads you closer 
to Jesus through the arms of His Mother, 
Mary, with the help of four great Marian 
Saints—St. Louis De Montfort, St. 

Maximillian Kolbe, St. Pope John Paul II 
and St. Mother Teresa. Their deep Marian 
theology opened up our eyes to some of 

the beautiful truths 
of our rich Catholic 
faith and 
brought us 
closer to 
our 
Mother 
Mary as 
we allowed 
her to 
open up our hearts 
more to her Son, 
Jesus. It formed a 
spiritual and 
emotional bond 
among the members 
of our retreat group 
as we opened our 
hearts to each other 
as well. It was so 
rewarding to get to 
know more 
members of our 
parish family on a 
more personal level 
and connect with 
them as we all grew 

spiritually! 

The highlight of doing a Marian 
Consecration is actually consecrating 
yourself to Jesus through Mary on a 
Marian Feast Day. Our group’s 
Consecration Day was the feast of the 
Annunciation and was such a beautiful 
ceremony! After Mass, we all gathered by 
the Marian altar to pray our consecration 
prayer, giving Mary permission to work in 
and through us. Fr. Olkowski went out of 

his way to make our consecration a very 
special ceremony for all of us, even those 
who had to join us via Zoom! 

I’ll close with an excerpt from our 
consecration prayer, “Mary, I give you my 

heart. Please set it 
on fire with love 
for Jesus. Make it 
always attentive to 
His burning thirst 
for love and for 
souls. Keep my 
heart in your most 

pure heart that I may love Jesus and the 
members of His Body with your own 
perfect love. Mary, I entrust myself totally 
to you.” I pray you take the opportunity to 
consecrate yourself to Jesus through Mary 
as soon as possible! The blessings you’ll 
receive from it are amazing! 

The graces you’ll 
receive by doing a 

Marian Consecration 
are amazing! 

Mike and Marilyn Manley at the Marian 
Consecration. 

By Joe Clupp 

I recall a Mass from about two years ago that seems now to be a sign of what the future would be. We were in the midst of a 
pastoral change, as Fr. Leo was heading to Harrisburg, Fr. Brian Wayne was appointed our new pastor, and Fr. Pistone had returned 
to St. Mary’s as our retired priest in residence. If you recall, shortly after he was installed as our pastor, Fr. Wayne went on a 
scheduled vacation. Fr. Pistone was scheduled to celebrate the 4:30 pm Mass that weekend, and I recall being scheduled to serve 
as an EM. With only a few minutes to go before Mass, there were no servers, only one EM, no lector and no cantor! I remember 
rushing around looking for people to fill in all the slots as it got close to Mass time. I was getting frantic. To add to the confusion, we 
had a deacon who arrived to assist at Mass, someone who had never served at St. Mary’s before.  

As Mass began, I remained anxious about what still needed to be done. Then it happened!! The deacon got up to proclaim the 
Gospel, and proceeded to read Luke 10. Jesus said, “Martha you are anxious and worried about many things. There is need of only 

The Only Necessary Thing. 

(Continued on page 11) 
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By Joe Clupp 

In July of last year, a small group of men 
met to discuss the future of “That Man Is 
You” at St. Mary’s. With all the concerns 
about the pandemic, it seemed that 
continuing the program was a risk. If we 
stopped after the first two years, could we 
get the program up and running again 
after the crisis had passed? 

After some discussion, it was determined 
to restart the program in September of 
2020, making sure we followed CDC and 
Diocesan guidelines for safety of all. When 
September came, year three of TMIY 
began with social distancing, masks and 
temperature checks. One of the biggest 
changes was the scaled-down breakfasts. 
We could no longer have Ed’s scrambled 
eggs and bacon or chipped beef and hash 
browns but needed to adapt to a 
breakfast made in individual servings, like 
egg and sausage croissants. 

Each week, Ray took everyone’s 
temperature and wiped down the 
welcome table. Men took turns to clean 
up afterwards by disinfecting the tables 
and chairs. For those who were not 
comfortable to attend in person, Zoom 
editions were held. 

After completing year one, A Man after 
God’s own Heart, and year two, The Battle 
over the Bride, we decided to skip ahead 
to year four, The Vision of Man Fully Alive, 
which featured many new speakers each 
week and was like having a mini men’s 
conference each week. We heard Fr. Dave 
Pivonka from Steubenville, Jason Evert 
and former London Mafia hitman, John 
Pridmore. What a year it is has been! 
Along with great talks we experienced, 
most importantly, men growing in their 
faith and brotherhood with each other. A 
special shoutout to Ray who has made all 
26 sessions for all three years!!  

We plan to be back next September, and 
there will be all new speakers to help men 
grow in faith. So, if you have made all 78 
sessions or if you have not yet made your 
first, we hope to have you join us. Watch 
the bulletin for details as September 
draws near and look out for some summer 
social events for TMIY veterans as well as 
new candidates. We made it through the 
crisis and are looking for even more men 
to journey with us together.  

For more information contact joe@ 
stmaryslancaster.org  

That Man is You – Standing in the Breech. 

Our Annual Forty Hours Devotion. 

Fr. Mark Speitel Fr. Don Bender Br. Reed Frey 

Forty Hours is a Eucharistic celebration, which reminds us of 
the importance of giving thanks. Despite the difficulties of this 
year, there have also been many things to celebrate, one of 
which is the upcoming ordination of one of the members of 
our parish, Br. Reed Frey, to the priesthood. St. Mary’s has 
been blessed with a number of priestly vocations over the 
years.  

Our Annual Forty Hours Devotion was held on Sunday, 
Monday and Tuesday, April 25, 26 and 27. Adoration was held 
in the church following each day’s Mass until 7:00 pm each 
evening. At 7:00 pm we enjoyed talks from former members 
of St. Mary’s Church who answered God’s call to the 
priesthood—Fr. Mark Speitel, Fr. Don Bender and Br. Reed 
Frey. It was a blessed three days for our parish! 

2021 Diocesan Annual Campaign 
Goal: $125,231 

Pledged/Paid: $81,500  |  Balance $43,731 

There are three ways to contribute: 
1. The coupon and envelope that you’ll receive in the mail and find in the pews. 

• Checks can be made payable to the Diocese of Harrisburg. 

• Mail it to St. Mary’s or the Diocese of Harrisburg. 

• Drop it in the offertory box at Mass. 

2. Go to our website and click on Diocesan Annual Campaign and donate/pledge online. 

3. Call the rectory office, 717.392.2578, and give your pledge. 

 

If you haven’t done so already, please consider helping us reach our goal! 

mailto:joe@stmaryslancaster.org
mailto:joe@stmaryslancaster.org


 

 

Baptisms 
Michael Paul Orban III 

Catherine Joy Ellis 
Olivia Sophia Byers 

William Gerard Kishpaugh 
Alvin Kayigambwa Inema 

Gabriel Elias Stoltzfus 
Juliana Rose Carr 

Mason Alan Alvord 
Poppy Grace Forster 

Mirabel Agnes Whary 
 

Deaths 
Mary L. Trimble 
Denise A. Cutillo 

Catherine “Sis” L. Vargo 
Jennie Beam 

Shirley A. Graver 
William “Bill” J. Wimer 

Judith A. Guarino 
Kathleen Ann Harnish 

Mary Duffy Sheaffer Burton 
Joseph T. Dougherty 

Carol C. Brufke 
Norma M. Jumbelick 

Rosemary Stella Keough McPartland 
Ainsleigh Kaye Motta-Rabuffo 

Marriages 
M/M Shaun Ulmer (Christin Brennan) 

M/M Brian Innella (Nicole Covella) 
M/M Vincent Reverdito (Christy Almeida) 

M/M Robert Turka (Melissa Faller) 
M/M Hans Kessler (Meredith Holland) 

M/M Patrick McEleney (Meghan Reilly) 
M/M Okey Reese (Megan Lewandowski) 
M/M Michael McDonald (Megan Foley) 

M/M John Tipsword (Meghan Dougherty) 
M/M Christopher Troiano (Anne Nugent) 

 

New Parishoners 
Hector Torres-Diaz & Taylor Fabian-Torres 

Maria Lapp & son Axel 
Terri Spatola 

Jason & Natalie Spatola 
Kevin Komara & Jeanette Bernardo 

Michael & Sharon Dragoo 
Richard & Marilyn Camden 

Marlana Ricci 
Tony & Patricia Wang 
Okey & Megan Reese 

Bryan Yingling & Kathleen Gerbert & daughters Grace & Claudia 
Andrea Walton & children Liam & Brenna 

John & Barbara Donahue 
Julia Weldon 

Christopher Tongel 
John & Christine Kurtz 

Sydney Farrell 
Sherlyne Joseph & children Ameredithe & Sheewad 

Larry & Sue Rineer 
David Brooks 
Wade Brooks 

Parish Census 
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The Only Necessary Thing (continued from page 9)  

one thing. Mary has chosen the better part and it will not be taken from her.” It hit me like a load of bricks. I was anxious about 
many things, but only one thing was important. In just a few moments, Fr. Pistone would be consecrating the bread and wine, and 
Jesus—Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity—would be present on the altar. The shortage of EMs or altar servers did not matter; the last 
minute sub for the lector was forgotten, and the cantor would not be missed. There was only one necessary thing—Jesus present 
on the altar. 

I have thought about that Mass a lot over the last two years. We have had three new pastors, new ways of distributing communion 
because of Covid, masks, social distancing, limited congregational singing and music. 
It has been a little over a year now since we have been celebrating Mass virtually and 
having Adoration similarly. I am grateful to have had the opportunity to participate 
via livestream. With Holy Mass via Facebook, I was able to “participate” in the Mass 
virtually. I was able to hear the homily and I sing all I wanted to (although Amy will 
tell you I can’t carry a tune in a bucket). I missed Jesus present in the Blessed 
Sacrament. 

I am so grateful that we have returned to Mass in person. There are many reasons 
that people remain away—health concerns, anger, frustration, habit, to list a few. We 
need to be sensitive to those concerns. In the end, “there is need of only One thing.” 
To sit at the feet of Jesus, to receive Him, Body, Blood Soul and Divinity, the source 
and summit of our lives. 



 

 

Historic St. Mary’s Church 
 

Mass Schedule 
Monday through Friday 

12:05 pm 

Saturday 
9:00 am 

4:30 pm (Vigil) 

Sunday 
8:30 am and 11:00 am 

Holy Days 
5:30 pm (Vigil) 

12:05 pm and 7:00 pm 

Free parking is available in the Steinman Park 
Garage for all weekend Masses. 

Confessions 
• Tuesday evenings from 5:30-6:30 pm (except 

for the 4th Tuesday of the month when it 
begins at 7:30 pm. 

• Friday afternoons from 12:30-1:30 pm. 
• Saturday afternoons from 3:30-4:15 pm 

Phone: 717.392.2578 
www.stmaryslancaster.org 

WE’RE ON FACEBOOK! 

HISTORIC ST. MARY’S CHURCH 
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Save the 
Date! 

Sunday, June 13 

12:00-5:00 pm 
Strasburg Jaycee Park 


